



## Meeting Minutes

05/07/23

**Open:** Off the Wall area opened at 9 AM with a moment of silence, followed by the Serenity Prayer and the reading of 12 Concepts and Read Spiritual Agreement from our guidelines.

### **Guests/New GSRs:**

Patrick GSR Hope Shot

### **Birthdays:**

Julie 1yr

**Approval of Last Month's Minutes:** Approved

### **Executive Committee Reports**

**Chair** – Sarah A. Np report

**Vice Chair** – Vanessa R. No report

**Secretary** – Kenny H. No report

***Please send in all your reports to [otwsecretary@gmail.com](mailto:otwsecretary@gmail.com) electronically for the area meeting Sunday at 9am in Loveland. Reports that are not sent via email or by the Group Report form on the OTW website will not be added to the minutes. Groups that want to submit their report via the website go to [otwna.org](http://otwna.org) Double click on GSR Checklist on the dropdown menu. I will accept reports electronically only 7 days after Area.***

**Treasurer**– Dana I

See Assistant Treasurer Report

**Assistant Treasurer** – Red B.

Happy May ASC report

## **April Account Reconciliation**

- We started the month of April with a starting balance of **\$1587.41** in checking.
- Account reconciliation reflects **\$1207.10** in deposits (Venmo, Paypal and cash deposits directly @ Canvas) and **\$1,402.96** in expenses.
- Canvas' actual Month End closing balance for April Checking was **\$1391.55**, with **\$305.29** in Savings (Prudent Reserve).

### **RCM1-Lyndsay M.-**

Open Regional Positions

CRCNA XXXVII Vice Chair – open CRCNA XXXVII Vice Treasurer - open

CRSCNA PR Chair - open

CRSCNA PI Chair - open

CRRMCO XI Treasurer - open CRRMCO XI Secretary – open

Positions elected

CRSCNA H&I Chair - JR G.

CRSCNA Web Chair – Zach V. CNAC Member at Large - Nellie H.

Mile high ASC is having a service carnival June 3rd 11-3 pm in Denver.

Regional camp out in Leadville June 9-11th

Closing balance: -\$977.17 (below budget)

These are the tallies from regional assembly:

CAR/CAT Voting and Tally (RD/RDA)

- Conference Agenda Report Motion

-Car Motion 1-passed will be voted for Colorado Region as such

-Car Motion 2-passed will be voted for Colorado Region as such

-Car Motion 3-passed will be voted for Colorado Region as such

-Car Motion 4-passed will be voted for Colorado Region as such

-Car Motion 5-passed will be voted for Colorado Region as such

-Car Motion 6-passed will be voted for Colorado Region as such

-Car Motion 7-passed will be voted for Colorado Region as such

-Car Motion 8-passed will be voted for Colorado Region as such

-Car Motion 9-passed will be voted for Colorado Region as such

-Car Motion 10-passed will be voted for Colorado Region as such

-Car Motion 11-passed will be voted for Colorado Region as such

-Car Motion 12-passed will be voted for Colorado Region as such

-Car Motion 13-abstained will be voted for Colorado Region as such -Car Motion 14-passed will be voted for Colorado Region as such

-Car Motion 15-abstained will be voted for Colorado Region as such -Car Motion 16-abstained will be voted for Colorado Region as such -Car Motion 17-abstained will be voted for Colorado Region as such -Car Motion 18-abstained will be voted for Colorado Region as such -Car Motion 19-did not pass will be voted for Colorado Region as such -Car Motion 20-abstained will be voted for Colorado Region as such -Car Motion 21-abstained will be voted for Colorado Region as such -Car Motion 22-abstained will be voted for Colorado Region as such -Car Motion 23-abstained will be voted for Colorado Region as such -Car Motion 24-abstained will be voted for Colorado Region as such -Car Motion 25-did not pass will be voted for Colorado Region as such

World final motion results

Lyndsay Jo Moser

**RCM2**-Dave L.-

See RCM1 report

### **Sub-Committee Reports**

**Activities**—Matt V.

Sub-Committee Name: Activity

Chairperson's Name: Matt V.

Committee Report:

We held our first activity subcommittee meeting in April. Attendance was low. Our first activity event will be on July 1st at a park here in Loveland. Flyer to be sent out soon.

We could use more support if anyone wants to come be of serve and be involved. Our next sub-committee meeting will be held on the 3rd Sunday at 9:30am.

I am requesting a \$250 per month budget. \$150 of which I am requesting now to reserve our venue and the remaining \$150 plus next months \$250 I will request next month to get everything needed for the event.

Thank you for letting me serve.

Matt V.

**CRCNA Liaison**- Tamara J.

Tamara J reporting

Month #4(April) for the 2023 CRCNA #37 Committee met on April 8th in person in Denver and on zoom as well.

The in-person Address is:

1178 Mariposa Street, Denver, CO 80204

Zoom is: 290 350 0360

passcode: CRCNARocks

The next Committee meeting will be May 13th on zoom only.



Sponsor/Sponsee Breakfast was a success

The new voted in LOGO and Theme was revealed!! It is AWESOME! Merchandise to purchase can be found on the website.

Please go to the website to order pre-Convention merchandise.

Also Merchandise is also organizing a ART SHOW and Sale. All donations are welcome to showcase NA Art. Oils, Acrylics, Pottery, Canvas, Wood, Plaques and Metal ART is welcome. Contact [crcnamerch@nacolorado.org](mailto:crcnamerch@nacolorado.org) for details.

~Things are moving along quite well in the subcommittees and a couple open positions did thankfully get filled.

ONGOING CALL FOR SERVICE

Items to take back to groups and share at meetings,

OPEN POSITIONS FOR THE COMMITTEE STILL ARE:

VICE CHAIR [4 yr suggested cleantime]

VICE TREASURER[4yr suggested cleantime]

Also,

~There are just a few subcommittee chair positions awaiting to filled filled! An active call to recruit (encourage service volunteers to join a committee

These include:

Print and Display Chair [5yr suggested cleantime]

Merchandise Chair - this position was filled but needs support

PLEASE CONTINUE TO TAKE ANOUNCEMENTS TO ALL GROUPS FOR NOTIFICATION OF ALL OPEN POSITIONS.

CRCNA 37 thanks you for your help with this!!

Contact: [crcnachair@nacolorado.org](mailto:crcnachair@nacolorado.org) if you need or want more information.

The following is all the subcommittees that would be in need of added volunteers. I have also included the Chair person name for each subcommittee if you would like to get involved, have ideas, questions or any additional concerns. If need/want Phone numbers or emails just let me know.

Hotels and Hospitality Chair »Kathleen L.

Fundraising & Entertainment Chair »Beth R.

Registration Chair »Sarah J.

Program Chair »Ian D.

Hospitals & Institutions »Erica H.

Merchandise »Jessica

Basic Text Book Drive gather up. On-going all year until Convention. Flyer located on website of [nacolorado.org](http://nacolorado.org) >CRCRNA XXXVII

Flyer Also attached for a Call on Speaker Submissions

Speakers are needed for Friday Night (Colorado Region), Saturday Night and Sunday Morning. Contact and address for submission are on flyer.

CRCNA37 THANKS YOU FOR ANY AND ALL HELP.

LETS MAKE THIS YEAR ROCK!!

Meet new people and add depth to your recovery, join a subcommittee and let's all continue to UNITE together in this wonderful gift of recovery!!

Also,

Join the CRCNAinfo Facebook Group today if have not yet!!

Loving service, thank you muchly,

TAMARA J

**Hospitals & Institutions – Sarah D.**

Sub-Committee Name: H&I Subcommittee

Chairperson's Name: Sarah D.

Committee Report:

We have a literature order of \$96.45.

We are ready to print the flyer for soft cover basic text book drive once we have guidelines from facilities. GSR's- We are looking for a panel lead for men's larimer county jail as well as women panel members for Northpoint , also Secretary for H&I Subcommittee!

Thank you!

H&I Subcommittee

**Merchandise- Chair: Patrick G.**

**Sub-Committee Name: Merchandise**

**Chairperson's Name: Patrick**

**Committee Report:**

**We still have a few pairs of socks still available for purchase, please reach out to me or our vice chair, Jeremiah J, if you are interested. We have reached out to the Wyo-Braska service committee to see about setting up an area to offer OTW merchandise at the URMRCNA convention that is taking place on the last weekend of May in Cheyenne.**

**Thank you for letting us serve.**

**Public Information –Sohail.**

Sub-Committee Name: Public Information

Chairperson's Name: Sohail H.

Committee Report:

PI Subcommittee

Met April 29th, 2023 - 10am via Zoom

Chair

Will be last month as Chair as fulfilled 2 consecutive terms and due to guidelines in ASC. I will still be part of Subcommittee moving forward in whatever capacity is needed.

One member would be interested in position however unable to make it ASC for May, Maybe able to make it to June.

Phoneline:

Slow month, 25 calls. Some calls might be repeats. Receiving most phone calls from Jails and difficult to connect.

Webservant:

HopeShot was updated

Positions Needed

PI Literature, PI Secretary, PI Vice Chair, (PI Chair in May).

**Literature – Dave A.**

Lit report to OTW ASC 05/07/23

An order was placed to NAWS that totaled \$896.14 after discounts and shipping. 15 soft cover basic texts were purchased pursuant to the motion last month to have groups purchase some to donate to H&I. Sales of those have been slow. Sales so far have been \$884.77 for 7 groups and H&I. One group that normally places an order have not so far so more sales are expected. NAWS changed vendors as medallions are a different color and each key tag and all of the coins are individually wrapped in plastic. A concern was raised about pollution and excess plastic. Turns out because they are international each package has to say made in China.

All 15 one year coins purchased were sold and the Fun

Addicts are owed 5. This is awesome to see because it means we are growing as a fellowship and people are sticking around. It has been a distinct pleasure to serve as lit chair for the past two years and watch OTW recover from COVID.

Point of information. Please have the recovery e-mail for all accounts be otwchair@gmail.com. We are turning over many positions this month and next and recently we had a problem where one person forgot the password and another wouldn't give it out and both had their personal email as the recovery email.

Dave A.

da8654@gmail.com

970-682-0437

**Open Positions/Elections:**

**Activities- Matt B. elected**

**H&I- Shell H. elected**

**Merch- open**

**PI-open**

**Lit-open**

**RCM 1-open**

**Unfinished Business:**

\$400 budget for secretary laptop approved.

**New Business & Written Proposals:**

-H&I over budget by \$51.45-passed

**Disbursements & Final Treasurer Report**

ending balance \$1147.10

**15 Minute Break: Resume with moment of silence**



## **Group Reports**

### **Addicts Seeking Sanity-**

**Group Name: Addicts Seeking Sanity**

#### **Group Report:**

**I had mentioned previously that our group was possibly going to hold a movie night but that idea is no longer being considered because we would have to pay a \$285 copyright fee to play a movie in a public setting.**

**We did pay our rent this month, we have had no problems with our meetings, And there has been fairly good attendance.**

#### **Concerns:**

**A couple of our group members were not able to attend our group conscience So we did not make any financial decisions and thus have no literature order or group donation.**

#### **Votes:**

**Area Donation: 0**

#### **Lit Order:**

**GSR: Lisa Y**

### **Drug Busters-**

**We meet at 531 S. College at 11 am Saturday . We have had really good , consistent attendance. Our birthday meeting is the last Saturday of the month and our speaker is always the 1st Saturday. Our speakers have been really awesome and we are grateful. We had no Lit. order and a donation of 25 \$. The 35 th Anniv. of the meeting is this summer so we will do our best to host an event. Thanks , in service**

### **Freed from Insanity-**

**Group Name: Freed from Insanity**

#### **Group Report:**

**Freed from insanity meets at 102 E 3rd st in Loveland.**

**We currently have 3 meetings per week on Tuesday, Friday, and Sunday nights all at 7pm.**

**The last Sunday of each month is a speaker meeting**

**Meetings are going well.**

**Our group conscience is the last Sunday of each month at 2:30. Open positions: alternate treasurer**

**Concerns:None**

**Votes:**

**Area Donation:**

**Lit Order:114.50**

**GSR: Sierra S**

**Fun Addicts-**

**Group Name: Fun Addicts**

**Chairperson's Name: Carrie A**

**Group Report:**

**We meet Sun at 10 and sun at 7pm. We also meet Mon and Wed at 7. Meeting average for most meetings is between 25-30. We have a lit order of \$73 and area donation of \$35**

**Hope Shot-**

**Sub-Committee Name: Hope Shot**

**Chairperson's Name: Patrick G**

**Committee Report:**

The speaker jam that we hosted went great and we will have a donation from that event at the next ASC. All of our meetings have moved outside to 301 E Stuart Street on the south lawn. Pets are welcome as long as they are leashed and well behaved. We have a literature order of \$89 and no area donation this month.

**Just for Today- Inactive until someone attends area**

**New Horizons (online):**

No report.

**Primary Purpose-**

**Group Name: Primary Purpose**

**Group Report:**

**Good attendance.**

**We welcomed a new home group member.**

**\$34.00 World donation**

**Concerns:None**

**Votes:None**

**Area Donation: 0**

**Lit Order:\$25.03**

**GSR: Darren R**

**Solutions group-**

**Good morning!**

**We meet 3x/ week at 1318 7th Avenue.**

**Monday: 7-8**

**Wednesday: 7-8**

**Saturday: 6-7, (Birthday meeting)**

**Area donation is \$88.17 and we have a Lit order of \$206.40 (including 12 books for H & I donation)**

**\*Reminder\***

**The last Wednesday of the month is a speaker meeting. Tanner D. will be sharing her experience, strength, and hope on Wednesday, May 31st!**

**\*Reminder\***

**The 3rd Saturday of the month we do a Step Work Workshop from 4:30pm- 5:30 pm. EVERYONE is welcome!!**

**Pens/Paper provided.**

**In loving service,**

**Katie S.**

### **Stairway to Freedom-**

**Group Name: Stairway to freedom**

**Group Report:**

**We meet at 533 Grant ave in Loveland on Wednesday, Thursday, and Saturday at 7pm. Average attendance is 10-20 people. No needs or wants at this time. We are hosting a spring potluck this coming Saturday (5-13) at 11am at Namaqua Park here in Loveland.**

**Concerns:None**

**Votes:**

**Area Donation: 0**

**Lit Order:**

**(3) living clean books**

**GSR: Matt V.**

### **Swag'd Out-**

**Group Name: Swag'd Out**

**Group Report:**

**We meet every Tuesday from 7-8 pm at 2700 S Lemay on the north side of the building and Sunday from 12-1 pm at Rolland Moore by the playground. Meetings are going well with an average attendance of 20-30 people. We have a speaker meeting this month on Tuesday May 23rd it will be Greyson sharing his story.**

**Concerns:**

**Votes:**

**Area Donation: 25**

**Lit Order:**

**\$64.04 literature order**

**GSR: Sarah A.**

### **Steps and Traditions Roulette-**

**Group Name: Steps & Traditions Roulette**

**Group Report:**

**Steps and Traditions meets at 7pm every Thursday in Fort Collins. We have been averaging 14 people in attendance. We could use more home group members but are currently self supporting.**

**Concerns:**

**No concerns.**

**Votes:**

**Area Donation: 63.00**

**Lit Order:**

**No lit order**

**GSR: Jesse T.**

**When at the end of the Road-**

Group Name: When at the end of the road

Group Report:

Wednesday noon is going good 5-10 average attendance

Saturday meetings going well

Memorial day picnic may 29 11-4

Speakers are Michelle from Denver

Jeff R from Boulder 7\$ for individual 10\$ for family no addicts will be turned away.

Concerns:

Votes:

Area Donation:

Lit Order:

134.60

GSR: Paul W

**Windsor Lighthouse:**

inactive

**GSR Action Items-**

Next GSR training is in Aug

Next ASC Meeting Date: 06/04/23 @ 9:00am

Odd Fellows Lodge

2495 E 13th St

Loveland, CO 80537

***Meeting Closed @ 10:28***